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27th June 2022 
 
Dear Parents 
 
We are sad to announce that Miss Aldred, Mrs Ray and Mr English will be leaving us at the end of this academic 
year.  We thank them for all of their hard work and wish them all the best in their future endeavours.  
 
Plans for Academic Year 2022-2023 
You may be aware that our Reception intake for September 2022 is very low, with only 5 children due to join us.  
This has meant that we have had to rethink the structure of the school in order to best meet all of the children’s 
needs and to ensure that class sizes are more consistent across the school.  This being the case I would like to share 
with you how the classes/teaching groups will be structured for the next year. 
 
The children will be registered/based in the following class groups: 
 

Class Teacher Year Group 

Holly Leaves Mon-Tues    Mrs Orchard 
Weds-Fri      Miss Pearson 

Reception and Year 1 

Holly Berries Mon-Thurs  Mrs Walters 
Fri Mrs         McGoldrick 

Year 2 

Chestnut Miss Haynes Year 3 and Year 4 

Maple Miss May Year 5 and Year 6 

 
On Monday to Thursday mornings the children will be taught in slightly different groups for English and maths each 
morning. 
 

Teacher Year Group 

Mon-Tues    Mrs Orchard 
Weds-Fri      Miss Pearson 

Reception and Year 1 

Mrs Walters 
 

Year 2 and Year 3 

Miss Haynes Year 4 and half of Year 5 
 

Miss May Half of Year 5 and Year 6 
 

 
In the afternoons the children will return to their registration base for their foundation subjects such as Art, 
History, Geography etc….. 
 
We have thought carefully about these groupings, the requirements of the National Curriculum and the needs of 
the children throughout making these decisions and we are confident that these new arrangements will ensure 
that the children’s needs will be well met. 
 
On Wednesday 13th July all children will spend some time in their new registration groups to give them the 
opportunity to meet their new teachers and familiarise themselves with their new classrooms.  
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Timings 
We will continue to offer Bagel Club each morning at the slightly earlier time of 8.25. 
 
The start of the school day will be 8.45 for all children, with classroom doors being open from 8.40, they will be 
closed at 8.50 to enable the class teachers to carry out registration by 9.00.   The end of the school day will be 3.00 
for all children.   
 
There will be more information to follow related to specific classes, such as PE days, Forest School days etc…. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Hayley McGoldrick 
Head Teacher 
 


